Dr. Fred Wrightman, Sabetha, Kansas.

Dear Dr. Wrightman:

I enjoyed very much the visit in your home last evening, and I just want to let you know that I called the Summer Session office this morning to ask them to send your daughter a catalog. I always call her Nancy, and I trust she will forgive me for not calling her by her proper name. The catalogs are supposed to be off the press by the 15th, so I am sure she will receive a copy in a short time.

Enrollment for the Summer Session is on June 2. I am sure that "Mancy" will be able to live in one of the womens' dormitories at a very reasonable cost. There are vacancies in Watkins Hall and in Corbin Hall, and I am obtaining some booklets from Miss Meguiar, the Adviser of Women, to enclose with this letter.

When you come to Lawrence I want you and "Mancy" to meet Miss Meguiar, who also teaches in the Home Economics Department. I also want you to meet Dean George B. Smith of the School of Education, because doubtless she will be taking some courses in Education. Dean Lawson is out of town at the present time, and will return to his office only briefly during the next ten days. I believe, however, that he will be there on Friday and Saturday, May 22 and 23.

Mrs. Allen and I want you and "Nancy" to stop by our house when you come to Lawrence. We are looking forward to having her in summer school at the University.

Assuring you of my cooperation at all times, and with kindest personal regards, I am

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball and Baseball Coach.

FCA:AH Bno.